RAIMONDI COLLEGE



2 Robinson Road **Hong Kong** Tel. (852) 2522 2159 Fax. (852) 2525 6725

2 September 2019

Dear Parents/Guardians and Raimondians,

As summer vacation comes to a close, we welcome you back with open arms and look forward to a rich and rewarding year ahead. I hope the School's freshly painted exterior, alongside a vast array of refurbishment, invites you to renew your aspirations with passion. Our safe and welcoming home is here to ease you back into normality and routines.

Current events have added new and concerned dimensions to the social fabric, prompting us to reflect on our shared commitment in the Raimondi Family. We are predicated on offering not only a learning environment, but a living campus as well. While enriching our students with extensive academic opportunities, we are also attending to their emotional and spiritual growth. We understand that this could be an overwhelming time for some students and parents alike. Please do not he sitate to approach us for professional and confidential support. It is at times like these that we should not overlook the initiatives of love, hope, faith and solidarity.

Indeed, we hope that you will join us in redefining a trajectory and engage in constructive, holistic development by reaffirming the five core values of Catholic education. Our major concerns this year are as follows:

- 1. To create technology-enhanced and interactive learning communities favourable for students to co-construct their knowledge for meaningful applications of the generic and literacy skills developed
- 2. To cultivate students' Chinese virtues and spirituality through a cross-curricular approach in enhancing positive thinking and generic skills conducive to their lifelong learning

It has been a privilege to have served the Raimondi community as Principal for the past six years. With very mixed feelings, I am writing to inform you of my intention to retire at the end of this school year. I would like to express my sincere gratitude for your tremendous trust and support. I shall leave with very fond memories of our vibrant and united Raimondi Family. Please be assured that our dedication will be no different from any other times. I have complete confidence that the School will continue to build on our current strength and look ahead to expand our capacities.

"Blessed are the peacemakers, for they will be called children of God". (Mt. 5:9) May I ask our Heavenly Father to grant us peace and wisdom, so that we can be genuine instruments of love. Let us embark on a new school year and flourish in Love, Unity and Perseverance.

May God bless our beloved school!

Yours sincerely,

Ms. Louisa Lo W. K.

Principal